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Plea for response to supplementary food requirements 

At the Technical Information Management Exchange (TIME) meeting of 12 December, DPPC expressed concern that in view of the deteriorating situation, with migration and increasing malnutrition reported, conditions which are already desperate for many people now at harvest time will get even more critical in the next few months. Failed harvests and the loss of assets such as livestock in the most severely drought hit areas require more than only the provision of cereal rations. Full rations are needed including supplementary food (blended food and vegetable oil).  In recent years the focus has been on providing cereals, as it was felt that recipients of relief distributions could in most cases still supplement the cereal rations from other sources, but this can no longer be assumed. Donors are asked to seriously consider responding to the request for supplementary food in the budget revision to the current WFP Emergency Operation (covering needs to end of March 2003) and the joint Government-UN appeal for 2003. These documents and more information can be accessed through www.wfp.org/index.asp?section=5 and www.telecom.net.et/~undp-eue/ respectively.

Food Aid  requirements for early 2003 and current pipeline
The cereal food aid needs for the first four months of 2003 are 590,000 tonnes (118,000 tonnes for January, 132,000 tonnes for February, 161,000 tonnes for March and 179,000 tonnes for April, using rounded off numbers). While donors have indicated that further pledges will be made in 2003, as of 12 December only 80,000 tonnes of cereals have been identified from current contributions for allocations in January and about 50,000 tonnes for distributions later in the year. The Emergency Food Security Reserve as of 11 December stood at 93,255 tonnes of cereals. Repayments for many of the outstanding loans will be made from local purchases in coming months. Shipments of cereals (for NGOs and WFP) expected through Djibouti in December total 90,000 tonnes, with a further 55,000 tonnes of WFP wheat expected by the end of January, and 57,000 tonnes for NGOs and ICRC by early February. EU is expecting 20,572 tonnes through Berbera port by early January. These arrivals will be used for repayments to the EFSR and will facilitate further loans to cover remaining January and part of February needs once further contributions are confirmed. Current supplies of supplementary blended food are extremely low. Loans to NGOs of blended food by the WFP development programme are being arranged from a shipment arriving soon, for total loans of around 2,550 tonnes. WFP and NGO blended food arrivals for emergency operations in December are around 6,700 tonnes, in addition to 6,880 tonnes arriving for development programmes. 

USAID DONATES FUNDS for 104 EMERGENCY MEDICAL KITS TO UNICEF 

Eighty essential drug kits and 24 emergency renewable medical supply kits have been procured by UNICEF with funds donated by the US Government for distribution in the woredas most severely affected by the drought in Oromia, Afar and Somali regions. 

FAO Emergency agricultural intervention 

FAO, in partnership with other UN agencies, the MoA, International Organizations, and NGOs, is focusing on both the coordination and implementation of emergency agricultural interventions in the sectors of livestock health and feed, water resource rehabilitation, and seed distribution. The agency is also in the pilot phase of a National Agricultural Information System (NAIS), which proposes to provide computer linkages between federal, regional, zonal, and woreda offices of all relevant ministries and bureaus. The goal of NAIS is to communicate not only agricultural data, but also appropriate information from all agencies and technical sectors, for immediate, accurate communication regarding needs and responses during all phases of a humanitarian intervention in Ethiopia.
Government of Sweden donates US$ 560,000 to WHO

Agreement was signed between the Government of Sweden and WHO, in Geneva for a contribution of 5,000,000 SEK (about US$ 560,000) to implement health programs in the drought-affected areas of Ethiopia. The contribution also covers the operational costs for Measles vaccination and vitamin A supplementation campaigns, and for the procurement and distribution of 52 emergency health kits (EHKs). The donation will help more than 800,000 children under 15 years of age. 
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